
Report of the Riccarton/Wigram Community Board to the Council Meeting of 22 May 2003 

8. PROPOSED NEW ROAD NAME 
 
 The Environment Services Manager sought the approval of the Board for the naming of a new road in 

an industrial subdivision off Shands Road, Hornby. 
 
 The new subdivision is on land near to the existing Wattie site, a longstanding commercial operation 

on Shands Road. 
 
 The applicant company wished to recognise the achievements of Sir James Wattie.  Approval to use 

his name has been obtained. 
 
 The Board resolved to approve the name “Sir James Wattie Drive” for the new road in the industrial 

subdivision (the applicant company being Shands Road Industrial Park Limited). 
 
 


